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Dear APS Member,

We share the concerns expressed by many APS members about recent U.S. government 
actions that will harm the open environment that is essential for a successful global scientific 
enterprise. The recent executive order regarding immigration, and in particular, its 
implementation, would reduce participation of international scientists and students in U.S. 
research, industry, education, and conference activities, and sends a chilling message to 
scientists internationally.

As stated in the mission of the APS, we are committed to being a leading voice for physics 
and international cooperation, for the advancement of physics and the benefit of humanity. 
Fulfilling this mission includes supporting both the mobility of scientists and a culture of 
unfettered communications. The values that advance science necessarily include open 
scientific discourse, free from discrimination and harassment, and consideration of diverse 
points of view. 

APS undertakes a variety of activities in support of our mission. These include engaging our 
leadership, staff, and members in communicating with Congress on both sides of the aisle; 
holding symposia at meetings to assist our members in understanding and discussing our 
goals; and working closely with other scientific societies to amplify our voices. 

Finally, APS has a history of issuing statements, some of which are very relevant to recent 
events. It is worth rereading these statements, including one titled Visa Rules and Government 
Procedures Hampering U.S. Science and Technology, adopted by the APS Council on June 
06, 2003. In that statement we said, “National security and economic vitality critically depend 
on science and technology and strongly profit from contributions of foreign-born scientists 
and engineers. The American Physical Society calls on the United States Administration and 
Congress to implement appropriate and effective visa rules and government procedures that 
sustain science and technology. The rules and procedures must protect the nation against 
terrorism. They must also promote continuing international scientific and technological 
cooperation and ensure the flow of people and knowledge needed to guarantee economic 
strength and national security.” 

APS will continue to monitor this situation closely, as we work to identify opportunities to 
take impactful action to protect our scientific community and the principle of open scientific 
exchange.

Yours sincerely,

Laura H. Greene and Kate P. Kirby




